August 23, 2020
Washington, DC, USA
__________________

To the dear churches in North America and abroad, and to the precious saints who have been allotted equally precious faith, from the joyous saints in Washington, DC:  Grace to you, and peace in the person of Jesus Christ our Lord!

We would like to announce that on August 12, 2020, the church in Washington, DC closed on a property located at 4380 MacArthur Boulevard, NW, Washington, DC 20007 two weeks in advance of the contracted closing date.  This property will be the location of the first permanent meeting hall in the nation's capital, and represents the response to years of prayer and petition.  In May of this year, the building fund of the church in Washington, DC had a total of 1.6 million dollars representing the faithful giving of the local saints over many years.  Since that time, the saints here have poured out above and beyond what could be imagined, raising this total to 2.1 million dollars.  In addition, bountiful and cheerful giving pouring in from saints and churches around the world has totaled 1.4 million dollars.  The total amount offered, 3.5 million dollars, is the exact purchase price of the property.  Renovations are underway to build out a facility that would be home to the saints and fitting for the community.  We would encourage you to visit https://churchindc.org/meeting-hall/ for updates and photographs as we eagerly await blending with all the saints.

May the Lord continue to be manifested and glorified in every possible way!

Eph. 3:20-21	But to Him who is able to do superabundantly above all that we ask or think, 					according to the power which operates in us, To Him be the glory in the church, and in				Christ Jesus unto all the generations forever and ever. Amen.




